CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
January 20, 2012

Present: Acklin, dungan, McCandless, Montgomery, Pittman, Silva, Smith, Walsh, Thorpe

Guests: Bobby Arellano, Miles Inada, Anne Chambers, Jim Phillips, Michael Nieman

The meeting began at 1:32 p.m.  Introductions were exchanged with EMDA guests Bobby Arellano and Miles Inada.

The minutes from the January 13 meeting changed with one revision.

Emerging Media and Digital Arts
Arellano summarized the changes to EMDA 201L, 202L, and 203L.  The “lab” designation wasn’t correct for these courses, so the CAS Dean’s office recommended changing them to Recitation (R) classes, which is more appropriate.  EMDA  wants to be listed as a participating minor for the interdisciplinary studies major.  Dungan/Pittman moved to approve the EMDA catalog changes, and to add EMDA to the list of participating minors for the interdisciplinary major; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.  Arellano and Inada departed the meeting.

SSPC guests
Anne Chambers, Jim Phillips, and Michael Nieman joined the meeting to discuss several SSPC program changes; introductions were exchanged.

Anthropology
Chambers explained proposed changes to the anthropology program. Changes included course choices for quantitative reasoning, and clarification of timing of practicum requirements.  Dungan/Silva moved to approve all the anthropology catalog changes; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.

International Studies
Phillips  and Nieman summarized the proposed new courses IS 370 (Topics in International Political Economy), IS 375 (Human Rights in the Global Age), and IS 380 (Regional and Country Studies).  IS 370 and 380 are topics-based courses.  IS 375 will be a cornerstone of a planned new minor.  The committee also discussed changes to the major and the Latin American Studies minor.  Silva asked for the definition of “substantial focus on Latin America”; Phillips and Chambers provided more specific information about how this is evaluated.  Dungan/Montgomery moved to approve the catalog changes for International Studies; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.  The guests departed the meeting.

ARTH 300
Changes to the prerequisites for ARTH 300 (Mid-Program Review) were requested; Dungan/Montgomery moved to approve the proposed changes; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.

Biology
Some additional changes to biology concentrations were discussed; they concern substituting two environmental studies courses for two geology courses that are not being regularly offered.  Dungan/Silva moved to approve these changes to the biology major; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.

Other business
Acklin informed the committee about the schedule for catalog change review, including department representatives who will attend meetings. 

The Curriculum Manual will be discussed at the January 23 Faculty Senate meeting; Pittman will field questions about the manual.  

The meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
